

**Vocabulary****1 Underline the correct option.**

0. Something that crunches when you bite it, like potato chips, is raw / crispy.
1. Something syrupy, like honey, is sticky / spicy.
2. Something simple, even tasteless, like plain yogurt, is chewy / bland.
3. Something that leaves a burning feeling in your mouth, like salsa, is spicy / sour.
4. Something that has not been cooked, like fish in sushi, is bland / raw.
5. Something not very easy to bite, like gummies, is sticky / chewy.

2 Complete the sentences with a word from the box.

baked steamed roasted grilled —fried boiling

- NADIA:** Oh, July, aren't you going to eat anything? I (0.) fried some chicken and there is some (1.) _____ meat and (2.) _____ potatoes in the oven.
- JENNI:** Thank you so much, but my diet is very strict. Look, I brought some (3.) _____ vegetables for the party, though.
- NADIA:** That's nice. A healthy option.
- PHIL:** Hi, Jenni! So you're on a healthy diet, right? There's (4.) _____ fish on the barbecue grill. Why don't you try it?
- JENNI:** I will. I brought a sugar-free birthday cake for you!
- NADIA:** Good idea. And ... here's (5.) _____ water for the tea.

**3 Match the sentence halves.**

- | | |
|--|--|
| 0. Steamed white rice is healthy, <u>a</u> | a. but it can be bland, you need to add more ingredients. |
| 1. Acarajé is fried and _____ | b. they are chewy and she thinks they're fun to eat. |
| 2. The little girl likes to eat granola bars because _____ | c. sticky. I have to go wash my hands. |
| 3. Hot wings in this restaurant are _____ | d. it is too sour. |
| 4. This Baklava is so good, but it is _____ | e. crispy. It's popular in Brazil. |
| 5. This orange juice doesn't taste good, _____ | f. very spicy. They're delicious! |

1 Change the verbs in parentheses to complete the sentences. Use the present simple passive voice.

0. Cancun is visited (visit) by millions of tourists every year.
1. Raw fish _____ (eat) in many Asian countries.
2. This restaurant _____ (know) for their pasta sauce. It's very famous!
3. Souvenirs _____ (sell) at all tourist places.
4. These cars _____ (make) in Korea.
5. French Independence _____ (celebrate) on July 14th.

2 Write sentences in the passive voice (present or past simple).

0. The Portrait of Dorian Grey / publish / in 1890.

The Portrait of Dorian Grey was published in 1890.

1. Coffee / grow / in Brazil and Mexico.
_____.
2. We / give / many / wedding presents.
_____.
3. She / not invite / to last night's party.
_____.
4. Thanksgiving / not celebrate / in Mexico.
_____.
5. The Olympic Games / hold / every four years.
_____.

3 Rewrite the sentences in the passive voice.

0. My grandma cooked the Thanksgiving turkey.

The Thanksgiving turkey was cooked by my grandma.

1. They gave her a bike on her birthday.

She _____.

2. Gustave Eiffel designed the Eiffel Tower.

The Eiffel Tower _____.

3. Our teacher prepares the lab equipment every day.

The lab equipment _____.

4. My cousin created the cartoon on his computer.

The cartoon _____.

5. Olympic swimmers consume thousands of calories every day.

Thousands of calories _____.



Listening and Reading

1  Listen and number the instructions in order.

Recipe By: _____

- o. Put the nuts, dates and cherries in a large bowl. 1
- a. In a small bowl, beat eggs and add the vanilla. Pour this into the nut mixture and mix well. _____
- b. Add this mix to the nuts in the bowl. _____
- c. Pour everything into a paper-lined loaf pan and bake at 300° for 2 hours. _____
- d. Stir until nuts and fruits are well covered. _____
- e. Combine the flour, sugar, baking powder and salt. _____

Fruit Cake



2 Read and answer the questions.

Food From Around the World

Costa Rica

One of the typical dishes of Costa Rica is *Casado*. The name refers to the *marriage* of its ingredients, which are served all together on one plate. It usually includes portions of rice, beans, salad, fried plantain (a large banana), cheese and some kind of meat like chicken, pork, beef or a fried filet of fish. *Casado* is served with tortillas. The best place to eat *Casado* in Costa Rica is at a *Soda*. Sodas are small local restaurants where traditional local dishes are served.

Spain

Paella is a typical Spanish dish cooked in a *paellera*, a large round pan. People used to cook rice and add different ingredients, such as snails or rabbit. An old story says that many years ago servants created dishes by mixing the leftovers from royal feasts in large pots to take home. Today, the most common ingredients are peas, green peppers, shrimp, mussels and chopped chicken and pork. A pinch of saffron gives paella its traditional yellow color. Paella is a flexible Spanish dish, but according to experts, one ingredient can never be changed: olive oil.

Brazil

Brigadeiro, Portuguese for *Brigadier*, is a popular candy in Brazil that is present at many Brazilian celebrations. It is made of condensed milk, cocoa powder, butter and chocolate sprinkles to decorate. *Brigadeiro* was first made in the 1940s. It is said that during World War II, milk and some fruits were not easy to get, so a group of creative women combined a few simple ingredients and created this local delicacy. The candy was named after *Brigadeiro Eduardo Gomez*, a very good-looking man, who once ran for president of Brazil.

Which dish ... ?

- o. comes from Spain? Paella
1. is served in local restaurants? _____
2. Which dish is named after a person? _____
3. Which dish includes fruit in its ingredients? _____
4. Which dish is commonly served at celebrations? _____
5. Which dish has an ingredient that gives it a particular color? _____